
January 27, 2017
 
Nicholas Mcray
Lake County Public Works
323 N Sinclair Ave
Tavares, FL 32778-3035 
 
  
Re:   Sun Eden- Hibiscus Canal

PDEX: 148634-1
(Please reference the permit number/item number on all correspondence.)

 
Dear Mr. Mcray:
 
On January 26, 2017, the St. Johns River Water Management District received your application, 
construction plans, and determination fee requesting an exemption verification for the above referenced 
project. Based on this submittal, the proposed project involves maintenance dredging of 0.002 acres of 
sediment in the Hibiscus Canal. 
 
Pursuant to 62-330.051 (7)(a), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), an Environmental Resource Permit 
is not required since the project meets the exemption requirements.
 
Please be advised that this determination only applies to the District and does not relieve you from the 
permitting requirements of other agencies.
 
Thank you for your cooperation with the permitting and compliance process. If you have any questions, 
please contact the District at  (407) 659-4833 or by email at wcarlie@sjrwmd.com.
 
Sincerely,

John Juilianna
Regulatory Coordinator
Division of Regulatory Services
 
CC: Bill Carlie


